St. Linus Church, Bath, Ontario

Telephone: 613-352-5832 Pastor: Father Tim Shea Sunday Mass 10:30 a.m.

Reconciliation: Available upon request or at Blessed Sacrament, Amherstview Mass at Blessed Sacrament, Amherstview, Saturday at 5:15 p.m., Sunday at 9:00 a.m. Weekday Masses at 9:30 a.m. (schedule changes - call for times 613-389-2009)

www.blessedsacramentamherstview.org/

Sunday, April 1, 2018 Easter Sunday

The month of April is dedicated to the Holy Spirit.

<u>Prayer Quilts:</u> As small hand tied quilts are made, a silent prayer is said for someone in special need. If someone you know is facing a health or personal issue and would like a prayer quilt, please contact Mary Dupel at (613) 389-6104. There is no charge for these quilts.

<u>Knights of Columbus - Lottery Tickets:</u> Tickets will be sold before and after Mass at St. Linus every Sunday by Ken Burns. Please support the work of the Knights and its local charities.

<u>Volunteers Needed – Bingo:</u> At least 2 new bingo volunteers are required. We provide 2-person teams to assist at bingo by helping employees in creating a comfortable environment for the bingo players, being friendly, assisting with calling the bingo winner card numbers, and helping clean tables after each session. Each bingo assignment is for a 2 hour period. We currently sponsor about 18 bingos every 6 months, and each person may assist at about 9 of these, averaging just over once per month. At the beginning of each 6 month period, volunteers are able to identify their availability for the dates on which they could be available. The work is not strenuous. Training will be provided. Please advise Anita Fasken or Steve Quinn if you wish to join this volunteer group.

<u>Faith Development:</u> Come out and join us for our new series on lay faith development! The first session in this series will be Franciscan Spirituality...the Spirit of Assisi. Come out and see how this spirituality which focuses on God is Love can help impact who we are called to be as people of God. Friar Ed Debono will be our facilitator Where: Diocesan Centre – 390 Palace Road When: April 14-10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.Registration \$10 lunch is included. Register on-line @ http://www.romancatholic.kingston.on.ca/ or call Gorett 613-548-4461.If you have any questions or for more information call Mary-Jo MacKinnon-Simms: 613-548-4461 x 115

Novena of Divine Mercy: starts Good Friday. The Novena of Divine Mercy starts Good Friday and ends on Divine Mercy Sunday (April 8th). The Lord promised by this Novena: "I will grant every possible grace to souls".

Euchre and Bridge Night: The next games night at Blessed Sacrament will be Tuesday, April 17th. Join us at 7:00 pm on the third Tuesday of the month for an evening of euchre and bridge in the Blessed Sacrament church hall. This event is open to all who are over age 16 - bring your friends, family and neighbours! Cover charge is \$2/person. Light refreshments served. Prizes will be awarded and there is *Share the Wealth* every evening. The next euchre & bridge evening is Tuesday, April 17th at 7:00 pm.

<u>Blessed Sacrament KofC Garage and Bake Sale:</u> The annual KofC garage sale & CWL bake sale will take place on Saturday, April 28th from 8:00 am to 3:00 pm. All Donations in good condition are gratefully accepted. No TVs or computers please. For information and pickup for the Garage sale, call Paul Godfrey at 613-384-2671 or Gord McDonald at 613-389-9810. Donations can be dropped off at the Church Hall on Friday April 22nd between 7:00 pm - 9:00 pm

Adoration nd Benediction of The Blessed Sacrament: Adoration and Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament is held at Blessed Sacrament every Friday following 9:30 am Mass. Everyone welcome.

Important St. Linus Dates:

May 5th – Blessing of motorcycles, Blessed Sacrament June 24th – Golf Tournament to help raise money for Blessed Sacrament

Volunteers:

Lector April 8 Steve Quinn
April 15 Maureen Eaton

Eucharistic Minister Apr 8, 15 Maureen Eaton, Steve Quinn, Dan Willemse

Ministers of Hospitality April 8 Edna Dobransky & Lynda Smith

Church Preparation April Hugh & Lorna Sweeney

Altar Servers April 8 Kevin Hinch

This bulletin is printed weekly through the courtesy of Zena Hinch at Gordon F. Tompkins Funeral Homes. Township Chapel 435, Davis Drive, Kingston 613-546-5150 & Central Chapel 49, Colborne St, Kingston 613-546-5454. To publish an item in the bulletin please email melanie@claritycontentservices.com